
EAA 713 Newsletter  

November 2022 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

EAA 713 Club Officers  

 

President – Karl Lampe 

Vice President – John Stephan 

Treasurer – Ken Foote 

Secretary – Cebe Sue Breisch 

Newsletter Editor – Suzanne Stephan 
 

 

President’s Briefing: 

 President’s Briefing – Karl’s 

Korner 

Holidays are here! We are starting off 

with a Thanksgiving Dinner at the next 

meeting, Tuesday, November 8th at 1800. 

Turkey, Ham, Sweet Potatoes, and all the 

other accompaniments. There is plenty of 

room as we have added some padded 

chairs. There is not a presentation planned 

but it is not all business and socializing. 

There is business to be addressed but 

bring along your best comedy story or 

joke to share. The following month will 

be our Christmas Party.  See Ken’s input 

for details.  There will be our annual 

elections as part of the next meeting. Give 

thought to the folks you would like to 

replace.  Retention is always a 

consideration.  There is tremendous talent 

associated with this chapter, so consider 

those you would prefer to lead. 

Remember the words of guidance that “It 

is better to give than receive.” So, if you 

like to give, this is your chance.  I have 

gained far more in knowledge and 

relationships by being a part of the 

chapter board than what is given in my 

time and efforts.  If you would like to 

expand your horizons, consider 

volunteering to serve.  

 

The flyout to DuBois to visit the museum 

did not come to be as hoped. Will look at 

the possibility next spring. Thank Ken 

Foote for attempting to make it happen 

this fall and hopefully have it happen 

when the weather breaks after winter. 

Also, thanks to Bill Schneider for the 

safety presentation last meeting.  Heard 

from many that it was very educational 

and well done. Please welcome our latest 

member, Todd Skoric, a retired ATC 

professional from Denver.  Heard he is 

assisting another recent member, Che 

Eissinger on his project. Also, thanks to 

Cebe Breisch for all the coordination on 

the Christmas party. Coordinating a party 

is challenging, but she does it so well and 

is thorough in the details. Bless you. The 

next board meeting is Tuesday, November 

29th at 0800. This is a time change. All are 

welcome. 

 

Be Well, 

Karl 

  

Secretary’s Report:  
 Cebe Sue Breisch 

EAA Board Meeting 

October 25, 2022 

 

Karl opened the meeting with all present 

except John Leroux.  The September 

minutes were read. Two changes were 

noted. The scholarship program will be a 

rewrite, not a final copy this month and 

the old manuals we received from Choice 
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include technical and parts manuals.  

With these corrections the minutes were 

approved. Our last club meeting was well 

attended with 27 members and Bill 

Schneider’s presentation on accident 

investigation and safety was well done 

including photos for clearer explanation.  

Thanks Bill! 

 

Ken gave the Treasurer’s report.  

Currently we have $14,210.75 in the 

checking account including $1,522.00 in 

the scholarship jar and $10,000.00 in the 

Leroux scholarship. This past month we 

did purchase 22 used chairs for $80.  The 

treasurer’s report was accepted as 

presented. 

 

Old Business – Karl presented new copy 

for our 2 scholarship programs. There 

were a couple obvious changes and then 

we each received a copy to read and 

return next month with any other 

suggestions. Next Karl asked for some 

help to remove the concrete slab at the 

hangar door.  Once removed a decision 

will be made as to whether to dig deeper 

and replace it or just add some stone as a 

temporary fix.  There are now filing 

cabinets in the hangar for those manuals 

we received.  Those manuals placed in the 

filing cabinets will enable anyone to 

better refer to the material we received.  

  

New Business – Cebe presented the 

information she learned from The Ivy 

concerning having an Hors d’oeurves 

Christmas party.  Working with their 

menu we feel we can do this for $24 per 

person.  Karl also had some information 

about catering it at The Terrace, but at a 

higher cost.  Since the most cost effective 

was The Ivy, and they provided a good 

menu, and they have always served us 

well we decided to try this new event of 

nice Hors d’oeurves for our 

Christmas Party. Members will be 

asked to pay prior to the event and to 

include their 2023 dues of $20. More info 

will follow in the Newsletter. 

 

Next Chuck indicated we have another 

new member.  He is Todd Skoric who 

retired from Denver Center as an air 

traffic controller.  Welcome Todd! Then 

Chuck presented information from the 

YRA Board meeting.  That information is 

in his newsletter column. 

 

No news on scholarship applications and 

no fly outs scheduled at this time. 

   

Next month’s club meeting (Tuesday, 

November 8th @ 6:00 pm) will be a 

Thanksgiving Dinner.  The main food 

will be turkey and ham, and we are asking 

members to bring side dishes and desserts 

to compliment this dinner. This will be 

more of a social atmosphere.  The one 

business to conduct will be to hold the 

election of officers.  But for some fun, 

bring along a funny joke to share.  

Anything is welcome as long as it is not 

crude. 

Last topic is that “Santa” is coming to 

Cody via helicopter on November 26th.  It 
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is a new airport event and some of our 

members are helping the airport to put it 

together.  Should be a fun time! 

 

Next board meeting will be November 

29th at 8:00 am. 

 

 

 

 
 

Treasurer Report: - Ken 

Foote  
 

Merry Christmas!!!  

 

Wait, what?  Oh sorry, I guess when I see 

the shelves overfilled with Christmas stuff 

(before Halloween by the way ), I 

just assumed it was already the season. 

 

Well, on a more “year-end” note, I was 

hoping to share a quick note regarding 

your EAA membership dues as well as 

our Christmas Event (yes, don’t worry, it 

is in fact at CHRISTMAS TIME, what a 

concept). 

 

This year, the party is again at “The Ivy” 

and is looking to be less expensive than 

last year.  Yes, you read that right, interest 

rates may be skyrocketing, but the 

Christmas Party get together is shaping up 

to cost you less than last year.  Once the 

final amount is figured, please expect a 

billing for both the Hors d’oeurves and 

your annual membership dues of $20. 

You’re welcome to bring a check to the 

club meeting with you.  (No cash please 

unless Karl can keep the change ) 

Otherwise please mail it to the EAA P.O. 

Box 841, Cody, WY 82414.   Settling this 

as soon as possible helps the bookwork 

process. 

 

Lastly, as you know, our scholarship 

funds qualify as a 501(c)3 which means 

you’re able to deduct any year end 

donation from your taxes that you decide 

to give to our club scholarships.  Please 

consider giving whatever your heart calls 

you to give. 

 

Happy 4th of July!  

 

Thanks, 

Ken. 

 

 

News from your 

Membership Coordinator: 
 
Joining at our last meeting, Todd Skoric is 

our newest member.  Todd has signed on 

with Che’ and Andy Eissinger to help 

build Che’s Sling TSi kit arriving soon 
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from South Africa.  Todd recently retired 

from almost 30 years as a controller with 

Denver Center and is a great addition to 

the Chapter.  Please help welcome him to 

our aviation community. 

 

News from the YRA 

Board: 
At the October YRA Board meeting, the 

final changes to the new hangar lot lease 

agreement were approved.  There will be 

no transfer fee charged at the sale of a 

hangar when the new owner chooses to 

assume the seller’s existing lease.  When 

you receive the new lease with an option 

to sign, I encourage you to read through it 

thoroughly.  I believe it is a significant 

improvement over the existing leases we 

all have in place. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EAA Christmas 

Party 
“The Ivy” 

December 13, 2022  6:00-9:00 

Cost - $24 per person 

 

A social time with our members 

with Hors d’oeurves and a Cash 

Bar.  Come and enjoy: Shrimp,  

Meat Balls, Spinach-Artichoke Dip, 

Sliders, trays of Cheese, and  

Vegetables plus a delicious Pecan 

Praline Bread Pudding with Ice 

Cream, if you desire.  A special 

visitor will be there too!  Don’t 

miss out on his visit!! Ho!Ho!Ho!

 
For our November 8 Thanksgiving 

Meeting bring your checkbook and 

pay for the Christmas Party and next 

year’s dues.  
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Thanksgiving a time to 

count blessings not 

carbs!! 

 
Please join us for a Thanksgiving feast at 

the next chapter meeting Tuesday, 

November 8th, at 6p.m. The chapter will 

provide a TURKEY and a HAM, but we 

need help to offer all the delicious 

Thanksgiving fixings!! So far members 

are bringing three pumpkin pies (thanks 

John Brouillette), sausage stuffing (thanks 

John Stephan), and green bean casserole 

(thanks John Stephan.) But we need sweet 

potatoes, mashed potatoes, more veggie 

dishes and more deserts to make the 

celebration complete! Please email 

newsletter editor Suzanne Stephan 

suz.stephan.ss@gmail.com if you are 

bringing additional food to the event. We 

want to avoid duplications, so please let 

me know. This meeting will not have a 

formal presentation, but members are 

encouraged to bring a joke to share, but 

preferably not when your mouth is full of 

delicious food! Please join us 

for this special gathering.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next EAA Board meeting 

is Tuesday November 

29th  at 8 a.m. 

mailto:suz.stephan.ss@gmail.com
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From Your Photo Editor: 
You might find a few pictures from last 

month’s meeting of interest – We had a 

good turn-out, great food and an excellent 

presentation by Bill Schneider. 

 

 
The food being set-up for the gang! 

 
 

 
Serving Time! 

 
Jim Corbin has his chow and is heading to 

the table! Suzanne and Cebe Sue 

working! 

 
Buck Curry about to dive in! 
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Linda Evans was not intimidated by the  

refried beans! 

  
Mike Martin loading up! 

  
Aaron giving the group the latest airport 

intel. 

 

 

  
 
Bill Schneider gave us a very interesting 

and informative presentation on FAA 

procedure for accident investigation. 

             Thanks Bill! 
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Now, just for fun, can anyone 

name the aircraft associated with 

this cockpit photo? 

 

 

  
How about this one? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And finally, the last one? 

  
Anybody have the answers? 

 

Fly Safe! 

Fred 
 

 


